

KAWERAU SOUTH SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

30 August 2016 Term 3 No 3

www.kawerausouth.school.nz

Dear Mothers, Fathers and Friends

Welcome to the following new students:

Kyla Hau-Whittaker	Year 1	Room 2
Ayla Morehu	Year 1	Room 2
Raymond Rogers	Year 4	Room 17
Hoani Rogers	Year 5	Room 9
Troy Reha Murray	Year 2	Room 2
Rikihana Raki	Year 1	Room 3
James Bennett	Year 6	Room 7
Beaudine Tapara	Year 4	Room 12
Kearna Taikato-Fox	Year 3	Room 12



Just started school, Ayla, Rikihana and Kyla at the playground ropes.

School Stop Work Meetings Tues 13 September

Staff from all other Eastern Bay of Plenty schools attending a stop work meeting on the afternoon of Tuesday 13 September. Please be advised that on that afternoon Kawerau South School will not be able to supervise any students as there will not be teacher at school. Parents are asked to keep children home in the afternoon. Buses will run at 12.30 pm. Further reminders and information will be sent out during the next two weeks.

Daffodil Day - Friday 26 August

Thank you for helping us with the annual appeal. Together we raised \$150 for the cancer society.

Punctuality and Staying all Day

Please have children here by 9 am and not collected before 2.45 pm. It is very frustrating for teachers trying to mark attendance and teach lessons with late arrivals & early departures. Thank you.

Congratulations to Ryan Elliott

For being selected in the EBOP U11 Representative Rugby team. The team played in the BOP U11 Ellis Shield Tournament on Saturday 27th August 2016 and placed 2nd.

Duffy Role Model Assembly - Thurs 8 Sep at 1:30 pm

Our next Duffy Role Model will be Anjali Thakker who is a 22 year-old athlete from Hamilton. She is a member of the New Zealand Women's Ice Hockey Team (Ice Fernz) and the New Zealand Women's Inline Hockey Team. Anjali is currently studying forensic science at the University of Auckland while playing her sports for New Zealand. http://www.anjali.nz

Rippa

Congratulations to our Rippa Rugby Team who travelled to Wellington a week ago to represent the Bay of Plenty in the National Primary Schools Tournaments. What a fantastic time everyone had and they had considerable success finishing third in the tournament out of 20 teams. Thank you to their coaches Slobodan and Raiha for all the hard work they have put in getting them to this standard and to Mel MacMillan, Alison Elliott, Lee Tawhara and Chauncy Edwardson who accompanied the team to Wellington. We would also like to thank Air New Zealand for their sponsorship of the tournament and for flying our team to Wellington and back as well as accommodating them.

NetBall Lunch and Prize Giving

This is on Friday 2 September. A separate notice has gone out for those students involved. Thank you coaches.

Jessie Savage Netball Tournament

Well done to everyone who took part in the annual tournament last week. Great weather and supporters saw our Midget Team win the Midget shield. Congratulations.

TRIPLE P - Positive Parenting Program

Triple P Discussion Groups are 2hour sessions designed to get to the 'heart' of a specific problem, quickly and directly. Open to all parents/caregivers/whānau with children aged up to 12yrs to discuss those common parenting challenges. Topic - Managing Fighting and Aggression. Date:Thursday 1st September 2016 TIME: 12.30pm – 2.30pm. VENUE Voyagers, 106 Commerce St, Whakatane. BOOKINGS AND INFORMATION:To register, please phone 07 5710144 or txt Triple P Coordinator 027 3112140. REGISTRATIONS BY: Wednesday 31 August. 'Lite' refreshments available.

Eastern Bay Sevens Tournament

Both our rugby and netball teams performed well with the rugby team winning the trophy. Well done everyone who took part and many thanks to coaches and supporters.

Tarawera High Open Day - Year 6 Students - 13 Sept

Tarawera High School will host our Year 6 students during the morning at an open day to begin the process of enrolments for 2017. Students will rotate through a variety of activities. More information will be sent home shortly.

Road Crossings

Please check with your child that they know exactly where to cross the road and to not cross multiple times on their way home. We have a group of children living in the area around Vogel and Pollen Street who have been running across River Road on their way to and from school.

Future Events

22 Aug - 20 Sept Energy Trust Science Programme
Fri 2 Sept Netball Lunch & Prize Giving
Thurs 8 Sept Duffy Role Model Assembly
Tues 13 Sept Tarawera High Open Day(9am-12)
Tues 13 Sept Stop Work Meeting
19-25 Sept Kawerau Woodfest
29 October King of the Mountain Race

The next newsletter will go home on Friday 9 September.

Stuart Cook

Principal file:nl30aug.16